Check against delivery:  Fifty (50) seconds

[image: image1.png]




30TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
7TH – 18TH MAY, 2018

REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL 
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DEPUTY PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE, ON WEDNESDAY 16TH MAY, 2018

Thank you, Mr. President.
Ghana extends a warm welcome to the Cuban delegation, headed by the Honourable Minister of Foreign Affairs, to the 3rd UPR Cycle. 

My delegation offers the following three recommendations:

i. Continue with the efforts to promote equality between men and women;
ii. Continue making progress in the empowerment of women in all sectors;
iii. Consider acceding to the OP-CAT at the earliest convenience.

Ghana commends Cuba on the progress made in promoting and protecting human rights in spite of the difficult economic and financial sanctions that continue to hamper such progress. 
We applaud the Government for easing access to medicines for the elderly in the country, and urge the Government to continue with these positive social and economic interventions.    
In conclusion, Ghana wishes Cuba every success with the review process. 

I thank you.        

